HARWICH COMMUNITY CENTER
FACILITIES COMMITTEE MEETING MINUTES

October 13th, 2017
10:00 AM

Members present: Lee Culver, Brian Power, Ralph Smith, Angie Chilaka & Sean Libby
Also present: Carolyn Carey (Community Center Director) 
1. The meeting was called to order at 10:00 AM.
Lee Culver introduced Angie Chilaka as a new member of the Facilities Committee. 
2. Brian Power made a motion to approve the Facilities Committee meeting minutes from the September 8th, 2017 meeting. The motion was seconded by Ralph Smith and unanimously approved.
3. Ralph Smith gave the report from the Council on Aging: He said that they have the new COA Director and the new Executive Assistant; both are working now and are making some changes, more towards technology. Mr. Smith also noted that the COA Board had an active meeting, and that they also have a new member, Angie Chilaka.  
Lee Culver gave the report from the Recreation Department: They are moving forward with Brooks Park. They are starting to get info for the restrooms at Brooks Park.

A.  The Rec Dept. had a successful summer with their various Rec programs. 


B.  The Highway Department is ready to hot mix the Red River Beach parking lot.

C.  They will be going before CPC for the lighting at Brooks Park. 
4. Old Business

A. Garden Update: Toni, a new volunteer for the Town, gave a report listing all of the work that has been done. 
i. She indicated that some of the trees will need to be looked at to see if they need to be removed. 
ii. Tony will need help herself with spreading mulch later on in the year. 
iii. Overall, the garden is improving. She has ordered more roses that involve less maintenance, and she has done more plantings to make the garden bloom on a more regular basis. 
iv. She would like to focus on the Tip O’Niell stone to enhance that area. 
5. New Business

A. Budget: A draft of the budget was given out. The Facilities Committee discussed the operating budget, including new computers for the building, the upcoming copy machine lease, and establishing a plan for getting new furniture for the existing original pieces. 
i. In addition: There was a discussion on salaries and wages, and the Selectmen’s budget message. The Committee took a vote on the recommendation of the Director, Ms. Carey, in regards to Samantha Estabrook’s current pay grade. Ms. Estabrook is currently an Office Assistant, at Grade 3, and Ms. Carey would like to move her to Grade 5, Step 5, to better reflect the work that she has done. 

A motion to approve was made by Brian Power, seconded by Angie Chilaka. The motion was unanimous. 


The Committee approved the budget as written.
B. Chatham information on Sunday use: Information was provided for the Chatham Community Center operation. The Committee remains concerned on the cost of running the building seven days a week, should they want to open the Harwich Community Center on Sundays, given the information from Chatham that it was not well utilized. 
C. 5 Year Plan Information: The Director explained that she’s working on the 5 year plan, and that she’s going to set up meetings to have the public give input on what they would like to see in the next 5 years at the Community Center. 
6. Director’s Update

A. Weekly reports are included as information for the Committee. 
B. Requests: A request was made to take out the sign in the garden that says it’s maintained by the Rose Society. The Committee approved the request. 
C. Touch A Truck: Scheduled for Saturday, October 14th. The Community Center will be working with several other departments for this event.  

D. “Boo”-tique: Scheduled for Oct 20th. Halloween costumes are still being collected. The Community Center is hoping that it will be a great success.  

E. Halloween Event: Scheduled for Oct 31st. Kerry Lotti and Ms. Estabrook are doing exceptional work at getting donations for the event. We are up to approximately 60 pizzas donated. Although we didn’t get our usual large candy donation, they are getting donations from other places to help subsidize the event. 
7. Other
A. The Director forwarded to the Committee the Open Meeting law, as requested by the Assistant Town Administrator. 
B. The gym curtain is scheduled to be fixed on Thursday, Oct 19th. 
C. Ms. Carey is looking to put in door counters at each main door. She is working with the Facilities Director, Sean Libby on that. 
i. Ms. Carey is also looking into putting monitors at each of the doors, so that a daily schedule may be posted.  

D. Sean Libby mentioned that the energy management system for this building is going before Capital Outlay. He is hoping that it will pass. 
E. There will be no meeting in November. 
8. The next Facilities Committee meeting is scheduled for December 8th, 2017 at 10:00 AM. 

9. The meeting was adjourned at 11:00 AM.
